



	<p>moving forward. GN said he would look into this and get something across by the end of the week.</p> <p>- Elaine Pepper enquired about the amount of dog fouling taking place around the area and asked if she could make her own signs asking residents to pick up after their dogs. The council were all in agreement for her to do this.</p>	
21/003	<p><b>Minutes of Meeting 20<sup>th</sup> May 2021</b> were signed by the Chairman as a true copy.</p>	GN
21/004	<p><b>Parish Current Issues</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>I. Meeting Times – UPC agreed that the new meeting times for September and November and moving forward would be held on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Wednesday at 7.30pm.</li> <li>II. Footpath to Rushall – It was in agreement that GN would speak to the Rushall Parish Council Chairman with regards to what is happening with the footpath. This was agreed to be discussed at the next meeting.</li> <li>III. Wiltshire Citizen Advice – UPC were all in agreement to continue funding this and new information found that we had already contributed £50.00 to the WCA last month.</li> <li>IV. Village Maintenance <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. Village Maintenance Plan – CL has been working to finish the rolling maintenance plan which will be discussed with the contractor (Simon Last) shortly.</li> <li>b. Play Area Refurbishment – CL confirmed that the works are due to commence on the first week of September. CL also suggested again to make some older kids play equipment to be placed at the upper playground. A skate board ramp was discussed as a possibility and also a picnic area for both playgrounds. Further discussions will be followed up at the next meeting.</li> </ol> </li> <li>V. Open Blue – UPC were all in agreement that this would be a good idea to get this up and running in Upavon and Trenchard Lines. Funding is now given for this charity so no contribution is required and JC was asked to liaise with Bob to put it up on Facebook and place it in RB's local newsletter.</li> <li>VI. Church Fete PC Stand – UPC were all in agreement that it would be good to have a stand at the Church Fete being held on the 4<sup>th</sup> September 2021 so that the residents of Upavon and the surrounding villages knew what the UPC did in terms of helping the community and all of the various other roles that we carry out.</li> <li>VII. Geese Poo – Every two months the WC clear up the geese poo, but it was all in agreement that the geese need to be locked up at night</li> </ol>	<p>GN/All</p> <p>CL</p> <p>JT</p> <p>CL</p>

	<p>time to reduce the amount of poo and to also keep them safe. AF to look into this and discuss at the next meeting.</p> <p>VIII. Public Safety - It was all agreed that the SIDS were working well, however the Statistics were showing frightening results of drivers speeding and therefore it was decided that more SIDS needed to be put in place within the next month and also mention of a crossing being put in where the new housing development has gone up in the centre of the village. It was agreed that the Statistics would be placed in RB's newsletter and also on the UPC's website so that residents are aware of the speeding issue we have in Upavon. Finally, JC to produce graphs to show this.</p>	
21/005	<p><b><u>Matters Arising</u></b></p> <p>I. Footpath on A345 from Riverside Park – No further forward with this, therefore, John Tighe will contact the farmer again to make progress.</p>	
21/006	<p><b>Planning and Development Control</b> – Most recent application – Development of extension on Avon Square – It was agreed that a further meeting needs to be made to discuss this in more detail.</p>	
21/007	<p><b>Reports from Representatives on other Committees</b></p> <p>I. <u>PCAP</u> – Next meeting is 22<sup>nd</sup> July 2021 John Tighe Graham Newland to attend.</p> <p>II. <u>Pewsey Area Board Meeting</u> – GN attended - £1000 grant for allotment. The main focus points were youth projects, climate change workshops, transport and mental health.</p> <p>III. <u>CATG</u> – AF attended meeting on 16<sup>th</sup> June 2021 and the following was discussed at the UPC meeting.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Junction at Andover Road, the give way sign is not visible. Therefore, the lighting needs to be changed to LED.</li> <li>• Pictorial sign needs to be put in place at the junction where the new houses are in the centre of the village to warn drivers of the junction.</li> <li>• UPC were all in agreement to put in a proposal for the new SIDS at the next CATG meeting in September.</li> </ul>	

21/008	<b>Finance</b> I. Financial situations as at 14 <sup>th</sup> July 2021 – The Bank reconciliation was circulated and approved by all the councillors.	AA
21/009	GN made the Council aware AA the clerk will leave the position end of this month and thanked AA for her support and hard work. GN welcomed the new clerk Debbie Morgan onto the council from 1 <sup>st</sup> August 2021.	GN

**The meeting closed at 9:30pm**

Amanda Allen  
Clerk to Upavon Parish Council

28/07/2021